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DISCUSSION: The application for permanent resident status under the Legal Immigration 
Family Equity (LIFE) Act was denied by the Director, Newark, and is now before the 
Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. The appeal will be dismissed. 

The director denied the application because the applicant had not demonstrated that he had 
continuously resided in the United States in an unlawful status since before January 1, 1982 
through May 4, 1988 as required by section 1104(c)(2)(B) of the LIFE Act. 

On appeal, the applicant submitted a brief. 

An applicant for permanent resident status under the LIFE Act must establish entry into the 
United States before January 1, 1982 and continuous residence in the United States in an 
unlawful status since such date and through May 4, 1988. Section 1104(c)(2)(B) of the LIFE 
Act; 8 C.F.R. $ 245a. 1 1 (b). 

The applicant has the burden to establish by a preponderance of the evidence that he or she has 
resided in the United States for the requisite periods, is admissible to the United States under the 
provisions of section 212(a) of the Immigration and Nationality Act (Act), and is otherwise 
eligible for adjustment of status under this section. The inference to be drawn from the 
documentation provided shall depend on the extent of the documentation, its credibility and 
amenability to verification. 8 C.F.R. $ 245a. 12(e). 

Although the regulation at 8 C.F.R. fj 245a.2(d)(3) provides an illustrative list of 
contemporaneous documents that an applicant may submit in support of his or her claim of 
continuous residence in the United States in an unlawful status since prior to January 1, 1982 to 
May 4, 1988, the submission of any other relevant document including affidavits is permitted 
pursuant to 8 C.F.R. $ 245a.2(d)(3)(vi)(L). 

The "preponderance of the evidence" standard requires that the evidence demonstrate that the 
applicant's claim is "probably true," where the determination of "truth" is made based on the 
factual circumstances of each individual case. Matter of E-M-, 20 I&N Dec. 77, 79-80 (Comm. 
1989). In evaluating the evidence, Matter of E-M- also stated that "[tlruth is to be determined not 
by the quantity of evidence alone but by its quality." Id. At 80. Thus, in adjudicating the 
application pursuant to the preponderance of the evidence standard, the director must examine 
each piece of evidence for relevance, probative value, and credibility, both individually and 
within the context of the totality of the evidence, to determine whether the fact to be proven is 
probably true. Id. 

Even if the director has some doubt as to the truth, if the petitioner submits relevant, probative, 
and credible evidence that leads the director to believe that the claim is "probably true" or "more 
likely than not," the applicant or petitioner has satisfied the standard of proof. See US. v. 
Cardozo-Fonseca, 480 U.S. 421, 431 (1987) (defining "more likely than not" as a greater than 
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50 percent probability of something occurring). If the director can articulate a material doubt, it 
is appropriate for the director to either request additional evidence or, if that doubt leads the 
director to believe that the claim is probably not true, deny the application or petition. 

At issue in this proceeding is whether the applicant has submitted sufficient credible evidence to 
meet his burden of establishing continuous unlawful residence in the United States during the 
requisite period. Here, the applicant has failed to meet this burden. 

The applicant made a claim to class membership in a legalization class-action lawsuit and as 
such, was permitted to file a Form 1-687, Application for Temporary Resident Status Pursuant to 
Section 245A of the Act. Subsequently, the applicant filed his Form 1-485 LIFE Act application 
on March 14, 2002. 

In support of his claim of residence in the United States for the requisite period, the applicant 
submitted affidavits of residence. - all contain statements that the affiaits have known the applicant for years and 
that they attest to the applicant being physically present in the United States for all or part of the 
required period. These affidavits fail, however, to establish the applicant's continuous unlawful 
residence in the United States for the duration of the requisite period. As stated previously, the 
evidence must be evaluated not by the quantity of evidence alone but by its quality; an applicant 
must provide evidence of eligibility apart from his or her own testimony; and the sufficiency of 
all evidence produced by the applicant will be judged according to its probative value and 
credibility. 

None of the witness statements provide concrete information, specific to the applicant and 
generated by the asserted associations with him, which would reflect and corroborate the extent 
of those associations and demonstrate that they were a sufficient basis for reliable knowledge 
about the applicant's residence during the time addressed in the affidavits. To be considered 
probative and credible, witness affidavits must do more than simply state that an affiant knows 
an applicant and that the applicant has lived in the United States for a specific time period. Their 
content must include sufficient detail from a claimed relationship to indicate that the relationship 
probably did exist and that the witness does, by virtue of that relationship, have knowledge of the 
facts alleged. Upon review, the AAO finds that, individually and together, the witness 
statements do not indicate that their assertions are probably true. Therefore, they have little 
probative value. 

The absence of sufficiently detailed documentation to corroborate the applicant's claim of 
continuous residence for the entire requisite period, and the inconsistencies noted above, 
seriously detract from the credibility of his claim. Pursuant to 8 C.F.R. 5 245a.2(d)(5), the 
inference to be drawn from the documentation provided shall depend on the extent of the 
documentation, its credibility and amenability to verification. Given the applicant's reliance upon 
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documents with minimal probative value, it is concluded that the evidence submitted fails to 
establish continuous residence in an unlawful status in the United States during the requisite period. 

Thus, it is found that the applicant has failed to establish continuous residence in an unlawful 
status in the United States from prior to January 1, 1982 through May 4, 1988. Accordingly, the 
applicant is not eligible for adjustment to permanent resident status under section 1104 of the 
LIFE Act. 

ORDER: The appeal is dismissed. This decision constitutes a final notice of eligibility. 


